

BRITISH EMBASSY,
CAIRO.

12 March, 1965.

Dear P. Almood Talaat,

On my return to Cairo my wife and I wish to thank you for the excellent arrangements you made for us during our visit to Aswan.

Like every visitor who goes there, I was tremendously impressed by all that I saw at the High Dam. I shall look forward to future visits and to watching the progress of this vast national undertaking. It was also most kind of you to give so much of your personal time to accompany us not only to the High Dam but also to Kom Ombo and the other places of interest which we were thus able to see.

Lady Middleton and I hope that you will give us the opportunity of seeing you in Cairo when you are next here.

Yours sincerely

Verge Miehlertin

(Sir George Middleton)

Mr. Ahmed Talaat,

Deputy Director for Public Relations,

Ministry of the High Dam,

Aswan.